
January 4, 2023 

Via Electronic Mail 
Daniel Goldner, Chair 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 

Re:   IR 22-042 Investigation of Energy Efficiency Planning, Programming, and 
Evaluation 
Joint response to Commission inquiry by the NH Utilities 

Chair Goldner: 

In response to the inquiry issued by the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission in 
this docket on December 30, 2022, Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty; 
New Hampshire Electric Cooperative, Inc.; Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a 
Eversource Energy; Unitil Energy Systems, Inc.; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) 
Corp d/b/a Liberty; and Northern Utilities, Inc. (collectively, the “NH Utilities”) submit the 
attached response. 

Consistent with current Commission policy, this filing will be made electronically only; 
paper copies will not follow.  Please contact me if there are any questions or further information 
is needed.  Thank you. 

    Senior Counsel, Eversource Energy 
     o/b/o the NH Utilities 

Attachment
cc: IR 22-042 Service List 

780 N. Commercial Street 
P.O. Box 330 
Manchester, NH 03101-0330 

Jessica Chiavara 
Senior Counsel, Eversource Energy 

Phone: 603-634-2972 
jessica.chiavara@eversource.com 
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